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On January 1st, New Year's Day, a Charity Cantonese 

Opera Gala named Wisdom and Kindness was held 

by Chi Heng Foundation at the Hong Kong Sunbeam 

theatre. We were honored to invite Dr. John Chan, the 

former senior official of Hong Kong government and Mr. 

Paul S. W. Leung as the guests of honor, and Ms. Wong 

Chiu Kwan, a well-known Cantonese Opera artist and 

renowned actor as the artistic director. 

This charity show was supported by 14 renowned 

actors and fans, performing the popular excerpts of opera 

highlights for the large audience. All money raised will 

be donated to the AIDS orphans projects of Chi Heng 

Foundation.

Five Chi Heng students from Henan and Yunnan 

provinces came to Hong Kong for the Standard Chartered 

Hong Kong Marathon 10km run. This year, the same 

number of Chi Heng supporters were also sponsored, 

accompanying the students to the race. Ms. Helen Tam, a 

famous Hong Kong actress also presented in  the event, 

encouraging the students to finish the race. 

During the 4 days in Hong Kong, the students also 

visited some Chi Heng’s corporate partners, including 

Hugo Boss’s flagship store, the Hong Kong office 

of Central China Real Estate and a Pizza Express 

branch, having meal and sharing their feelings with the 

entrepreneurs.    

Besides, they also went to Lamma Island Power 

Station, played in the beach of Repulse Bay, and toured 

Hong Kong University campus, accompanied by the 

student delegates of “Youth Arch Foundation” and 

“Beyond the Pivot”, spending a meaningful weekend 

together. 

From the middle of January, cooperating with Chi 

Heng, ZOL launched an online donation activity to collect 

electric products for AIDS-impacted children in southwest 

China, helping them get to know more about the outside 

world through the modern technology. 

We sincerely welcome to your donations. Let’s 

warm the people in need with the generosity of the ZOL 

donations.

Online Donation Link: http://m.zol.com/cishan/

From October 31st to January 3rd, Chi  Heng 

Zhengzhou office organized a winter camp for primary 

and secondary school students, aimed at “discovering a 

better self”. 

There were 26 students participating in the activity 

accompanied by Mr. Chung To, four Canadian journalists 

and four local and American volunteers. This winter camp 

gave them a chance to open their minds and strengthen 

their confidence. This gave the students an opportunity 

to make new friends and reinforced the idea that helping 

others can be extended exponentially, “one helps 3 and 

3 help 9”, enhancing the understanding of the ultimate 

goal of Chi Heng.

From January 26th to 31st, the 12th session of 

entrepreneurship training was jointly held by Chi Heng 

and Bright China Foundation in Zhengzhou. 4 trainers 

and 35 Chi Heng students joined this lesson, which was 

not only an opportunity for the students to study but 

also a chance to learn more about Chi Heng. Through 

this platform a profound friendship was also established 

among the students. 

Therefore, the training session not only created 

a  c h a n c e  f o r  t h e  s t u d e n t s  t o  p r o m o t e  m u t u a l 

communication, but also set up a bridge to strengthen the 

ties between Chi Heng and its sponsored students, so 

that Chi Heng’s ideas for public benefits can be better 

promoted.

From January 29th to 30th, 4 volunteers from Scope 

International (China) Co., Ltd. and 2 staff from Chi Heng 

Foundation’s Beijing office came to central China 

together. They took supplies and food to 196 local AIDS-

impacted families, visiting a few families and encouraging 

the little starfishes of Chi Heng to study well. 

Meanwhile, the volunteers were thrilled to meet the 

children they spent a full day with at the 2014 Beijing 

summer camp. They all felt quite excited when they met 

again

On January 22nd, the 4th China Charity Festival 

launched and held by the China Charity Festival 

committee was solemnly opened in Beijing. Chi Heng 

Foundation received the 2014 Best Charity Organization 

Award for the difference it made to the AIDS orphans - 

a huge encouragement to Chi Heng Foundation. We will 

make persistent efforts to help more AIDS-impacted 

children continue their study.

From January 7th to 9th, Chi Heng Zhu Madian office 

carried out home visits with the full support of Nanyang 

Civil Affairs Bureau , including 58 primary and middle 

school students, 25 high and vocational school students 

and 20 college students. Our staffs collected their detailed 

family information for assistance planning purposes.

On January 10th, at the Chi Heng Zhengzhou office, 

Mr. Chung To interviewed 24 vocational - technical 

school students who had applied for Chi Heng stipends. 

This not only strengthened ties among the students, 

promoting interaction and friendship, but also promoted 

the idea that helping others can be extended exponentially 

(1 helps 3 & 3 help 9), enhancing the understanding of the 

ultimate goal of Chi Heng.

From February 1st to 2nd, Mr. Chung To interviewed 

13 college students from Nanyang who had applied to 

Chi Heng for the first time. All of the college students 

sponsored by Chi Heng must be interviewed by Mr. 

Chung To before they can get donations so that we can 

check the students’ first-hand information, and help 

them effectively.

From January 18th to 25th, all the Chi Heng staffs 

from the 10 offices in China met in Guangzhou for the 

2015 annual meeting.  The theme of the meeting was 

“Professional Co-operation, Inheritance of Creativity”.  

In 2015, the Chi Heng team will look to continually 

upgrade the professionalism of the people, management, 

and events, further promote team work internally 

and with outside partners, while seeking to have new 

breakthroughs with creativity in its work, in order to better 

help the needy.

Zhang Shuai and Jin Huizi are graduates from the 4th 

and 5th batch of SYB currently living an extraordinary 

adventure. They have been selected to become the future 

SYB bakery and pastry teachers! To learn this beautiful 

job, they left for France in June 2014. 

On January 6th, at the beginning of the new year, Mr. 

Chung To was invited to Zhengzhou Huanghe Science 

and Technology College to deliver a public speech for 

1000 students. He shared his 17 years of experience of 

charity work and the AIDS orphans projects conducted 

by Chi Heng, and encouraged the young students to care 

more about the under-privileged members of our society. 

He sincerely appealed to the youth to take an active part 

in the charity activities to improve the situation.

From January 30th to February 2nd, 15 volunteers 

from Hong Kong, accompanied by Mr. Chung To came 

to Nanyang, Henan province for a three-day home visit. 

They crossed 3 counties and visited 24 families, delivering 

winter material assistance to the door of each needy 

beneficiary household, benefiting more than 32 children. 

Ms. Chen, a journalist from Nanyang Daily carried a 

detailed report regarding this trip.

In the evening on February 1st, 4 leaders from 

Nanyang Civil Affairs Bureau and Chi Heng students 

studying in Nanyang participated in a dinner party, 

spending a warm and unforgettable night together. 

On January 25th, in celebration of the New Year, Chi 

Heng HK office conducted a charity dinner “Passion and 

Love: New Year Charity Dinner 2015” for our supporters. 

Five Chi Heng-sponsored college students also attended 

the event after running in the Standard Chartered Hong 

Kong Marathon, sharing their life stories with the guests 

and learning considerable life experience from them. 

Furthermore, a magic team from Baptist Oi Kwan 

Social Service performed a wonderful magic programs, 

taking the guests into the world of magic. The 5 Chi 

Heng students demonstrated talents and expressed 

appreciation to the supporters with beautiful songs and 

dances, triggering loud cheers and warm applause from 

the guests. Besides the brilliant programs, the charity 

lucky draw and the auction also led the gala to the 

prolonged climax. All of the attendees spent a wonderful 

night together. 

During the banquet, Ms. Linda Wong, a pop singer 

and Chi Heng supporter, paid a special visit to the 

students in order to provide her sincere inspiration to 

them.

“In December, we baked with two chefs and went 

to the city center to introduce the EFBPA School. It went 

very well, but it was as cold – like being in a freezer! 

Yesterday we went to Cros de Ronesque with our school 

director, Christian Vabret, and we shot a TV program that 

will appear on France 5!”

 -------- Jin Huizi

Chief Editor: Mary 

Contact Us:
Beijing
Shanghai
Hongkong

Microblog: 智行基金会（Sina/Tencent/Sohu）

010-65542018  beijing@chiheng.org
021-63804427  shanghai@chiheng.org
00852-25170564  info@chihengfoundation.com

“Everything is going wellhere, even though there are 

a few theory classes that are really too difficult for me. 

The teacher says that I don't understand anything! But I'm 

very happy. I've got a group of good friends who are very 

nice to me. If I haven't understood the theory classes they 

explain them to me.”

------- Zhang Shuai


